Whitmer announces '3-week pause’ to include ending in-

person dining, closing movie theatres & more

Related: State leaders, other groups react to 3-week pause in Michigan

over rising COVID-19 cases

During these three weeks, which are between Nov. 18 and Dec. 8, the state will
mandate that these operations be closed:

in-person learning at high schools, colleges and universities
theaters, stadiums and arenas

All who are able to work from home will be required to do just that
dine-in restaurants and bars

organized sports, except professional sports

bowling centers, ice skating, indoor water parks

bingo halls, casinos, arcades

group fitness classes

Related: MHSAA suspends fall sports tournaments, winter sports amid 3-
week pause

There will be several areas that will remain open, according to the state. Those include:

Hair salons, barber shops & other personal services

Gyms and pools for individual exercise

Retail stores

Indoor gatherings limited to two households & 10 people

Small outdoor gatherings limited to 25 people

Preschool through 8th grade

Childcare

Public transit

Manufacturing, construction, other work impossible to do remotely
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The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services has issued a new emergency order
Sunday that enacts a three-week pause targeting indoor social gatherings and other group
activities in an effort to curb rapidly rising COVID-19 infection rates. (MDHHS)

LANSING, Mich., (WPBN/WGTU) -- The Michigan Department of Health and Human
Services has issued a new emergency order Sunday that enacts a three-week pause targeting

indoor social gatherings and other group activities in an effort to curb rapidly rising COVID-19
infection rates.

Under this order, indoor residential gatherings are limited to two households at any one time.

However, MDHHS strongly urges families to pick a single other household to interact with over
the next three weeks, consistent with new guidance released by the department. The order is
aimed at limiting residential and non-residential gatherings where COVID-19 spreads rapidly.

Bars and restaurants will be open for outdoor dining, carry-out and delivery only.

Gyms will remain open for individual exercise with strict safety measures in place. Casinos,
movie theaters and group exercise classes will be closed.

In-person K-8 schooling may continue if it can be done with strong mitigation, including mask
requirements, based on discussion between local health and school officials. Childcare also
remains open to support working parents.

Professional and college sports meeting extraordinary standards for risk mitigation may
continue without spectators, however all other organized sports must stop. Colleges and high
schools may proceed with remote learning, but must end in-person classes.



